
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 NOVEMBER 2007


COS.143/07
AIR QUALITY ACTION PLAN

The Environmental Quality Manager (Mr Ingham) submitted Report CS.92/07 containing the final draft of the Air Quality Action Plan.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 19 November 2007 (EX.272/07).

The decision of the Executive was:

“That the final draft Air Quality Action Plan be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 22 November 2007 and the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 29 November 2007 for consideration and comment.”

Mr Ingham reminded Members that the 1995 Environment Act required the City Council to monitor air quality in its area and to produce an Action Plan to address the air quality where necessary.

Following the declaration of TWO air quality management areas in the City in December 2005 and December 2006 applying to the A7, along Scotland Road/Kingstown Road and to Currock Street respectively, this Action Plan had been produced.  The Action Plan fulfilled the Council's duty to pursue the achievement of the air quality objectives in the Air Quality Management areas.

The Executive on 2 July 2007 (EX.157/07) considered an initial draft of the Air Quality Action Plan and referred it to Overview and Scrutiny Committee for comment.

The Community and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees had considered the plan and the comments had been reported back to the Executive on 28 August 2007 (EX.210/07).  Since the initial draft Air Quality Action Plan had been considered, information had been available from a further assessment report from consultants engaged by the Council and had been built into the final draft Action Plan.

In considering the report, Members made the following comments and observations:

a)  In response to a Member’s question the Environmental Health Officer (Ms Donald) stated that the Air Quality Action Plan would be incorporated into the LTP2.

b)  What would the monitoring process for this Committee be?

Ms Donald explained that the authority had to produce a progress report on the Action Plan every year and that report would be brought to this Committee for consideration.

c)  Did school holidays affect the impact of the air quality problems?

Ms Donald responded that during the school holidays the traffic is less during peak times but there was an increase in traffic through the day.  The results of the monitoring were averages so were not based on peak and non peak times.

RESOLVED – That the Air Quality Action Plan be welcomed.







